

## West Kildonan Collegiate





Gerry Corr, Principal Janice Hill, Vice-Principal Sandee Deck, Vice-Principal

Telephone: 204-339-6959 Email: westk@7oaks.org

Fax: 204- 334-7116

Our Goals are Student Engagement & Student Learning

September 25, 2013

Dear Haim and Clila Bau-Cohen,

I am writing this letter to thank you for the presentations that you gave to our school on Thursday, September 12<sup>th</sup>; Friday, September 13<sup>th</sup>; as well as the two presentations on Wednesday, September 25, 2013.

The stories of your parents, Joseph and Rebecca Bau, and their experiences during the Holocaust, were enlightening and touched the hearts of grade 9 social studies students as well grade 11 history and law students.

Thanks so much for considering our school in your schedule.

Kevin Block

Social Sciences Department West Kildonan Collegiate.